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Hello everyone and wel-
come to our bi -monthly 
newsletter ñThe Inde-
pendentò. 

I do apologise in getting 
this edition out late to 
you this month, howev-
er I hope you will see 
why this has occurred 
as it has been a very big 
couple of months for us.  

I will start with our big-
gest project ever in one 
go, the construction of 
20 new independent 
living units which start-
ed in earnest at the end 
of March and now well 
and truly underway. I 
thank Scott Curran of 
Artas, Alan Leake of AJL 
Engineering and Rodney 
Barret of RMB Construc-
tions in assisting us in 
making this happen. I 
also thank the planners 
Catherine Mainsbridge, 
Colin Skinner, 
(TasWater), Richard Gil-
mour (Housing), Andrew 
Badcock (ANZ) for sup-
porting our vision.  

Our participants during 

this period have had 
access to a wide range 
of activities and sup-
ports both there at St 
Michaels, however more 
importantly out in the 
Community as high-
lighted through a won-
derful getaway at the 
Cross Roads camp.  

St Michaels is constantly 
trying to find new ways 
to support our clients 
with new and various 
supports and you will 
see in this edition some 
examples of these. For 
example, through the 
Community vision Mr 
Mick Davey (principal, 
Hagley Farm School), St 
Michaels are working 
together in the early 
stages of a community 
partnership which al-
lows our participants to 
experience farming and 
agriculture.  

Another example has 
been becoming Food 
Safe Accredited where 
not only do we strive to 
provide quality meal 
preparation  we are able 
to better educate our 
participants through the 
awareness and training 
this accreditation has 
given us.  

Our final example and 
we must thank the Tas-
manian Community 
Fund for their ongoing 
support to our sector is 
the outdoor ñSmall 
Courtò basketball area. 
Already an area where it 

is being used extensive-
ly but also adds to fit-
ness, health and well 
being programs.  

As participants become 
more independent and 
look for employment 
(either supported or 
open) our RTO Regis-
tered Training Organisa-
tion has been there to 
support their training. 
As a smaller RTO which 
specialises in working 
with students with a 
disability we have for 
the first time over 120 
students currently train-
ing on the job! An in-
credible effort from 
Chriss Kelly and her 
team (Chris, Judy, Tony 
and Mike). Thank you!  

With our good news 
there is always news 
that saddens us. The 
loss of one of our dear-
est participant Ms San-
dra Knight shocked us 
all here at St Michaels. 
Our thoughts are with 
her family at this time.  

We will also miss those 
staff who leave us 
through extended leave 
and retirement such as 
Marilyn, Val and Deb-
bie, however we also 
embrace in their enjoy-
ment of expectations 
their new journey will 
take them. Best wishes 
to you Marilyn, Val, 
Debbie and family. You 
have made a difference 
to the lives of Tasmani-
ans living with a disabil-
ity and you will be 
missed happy trails!  

We hope you enjoy this 
edition.  

Take care, John Gilpin  

From the CEO with John Gilpin  
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Well things are certainly 
moving at 22 Hoblers 
Bridge Road with con-
struction of the 20 In-
dependent Living Units 

well underway.  

The 20 slabs have been 
laid out and poured and 
construction of the first 
5 units has commenced.  

Funding for this large 

project has been sup-
ported through the Na-
tional Rental Affordabil-

ity Scheme (NRAS) to 
construct the 20 new 
units.  

CEO John Gilpin said 
ñthe construction of the 

20 units is very exciting 
development for the 
Associationò and that 
Rodney Barrett of RMB 
constructions and his 
team were doing a tre-
mendous job.  

There has been a lot of 

interest from Tasmani-
anôs living with a disa-
bility (over 50 enquir-

ies) with 18 applicants 
securing their place in 
the New Independent 
Living Units.  

CEO John Gilpin said 
ñconstruction was going 
well and completion of 
the project by 30th No-
vember 2014.  

Please contact the Disa-
bility Manager Partici-
pants and Clients Don-
ald Richards if you are 

interested in securing 
an Independent Living 
Unit. Donald can be 

contacted on 6331 
7651.  

Thanks goes to the 
NRAS and Housing Tas-

mania for their ongoing 
support in this project.  

 

New -  Independent Living Units  
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A Community Partner-

ship is currently being 

created between the 

Hagley Farm School and 

St Michaels.  

Participants attending 

the Community Access 

Program at St Michaels 

are being provided with 

a wonderful opportunity 

to experience some of 

the daily duties and 

tasks of a fully opera-

tional farm.  

The first group of par-

ticipants including Tony 

(4), Leigh (2) and Rich-

ard (3 )experienced 

farm life. Everyone 

commented later that 

they had a great day at 

Hagley Farm School and 

could not wait to return.  

The participants were 

met at the farm gate by 

Mick Davey (1), Princi-

pal of Hagley Farm 

School and Louise who 

runs the Farm Program 

then it was off to the 

Old School Room where 

Leigh rang the bell and 

the team knew it was 

time to go feed the 

ducks, alpacas, goats 

and pigs.  

Louise showed the par-

ticipants the old shear-

ing equipment in the 

shearing shed and gave 

Hagley Farm School -   

St Michaels -  At a glanc e 
St Michaels Association 

Inc.  is a not - for -profit  
non -government  
organisation providing 
accommodation and 

support to people with 
intellectual and  
physical disabilities for 
over 47 years.  

The vision of St Michaels 
is to  develop independ-
ence through maxi -

mising the individual  

qualities of Tasmanians 
living with a disability.  

Our Mission is to  
support the physical and 
emotional needs of our 
clients and their families 

through the provision of  
personalised care  
programs, training and a 
variety of accommoda-
tion services  

St Michaels relies heavi-

ly on grants, local  
community support, 
donations and fund  

raising to meet our  
clients needs.  

All proceeds received  
are redistributed back 
into the St Michaels  
Association Inc.  
community.  

If you feel you would 

like to make a donation, 
please complete the 
form see  page 15  

and forward it to  

Rod.Campbell@stmicha
els.asn.au or post it to  
PO Box 306 Newstead, 
Tas. 7250  

Thanking you for your 
consideration.  

1 

2 

3 

4 

them some wool to feel 

and take back to St 

Michaels.   

Next stop was the 

chicken yard and the 

participants collected 

eggs and cleaned them 

back in the shed so they 

were ready for packing.  

Tony, Richard and Leigh 

had a wonderful day 

and are already looking 

forward to their next 

visit on June 5.  
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Debbie Keogh is the 
latest addition to the St 
Michaels Administration 
team.  

Debbie has taken on the 

pivotal role of the Disa-
bility Administration Co -
ordinator and works 
directly with the Disabil-
ity Manager Participants 
& Clients, Donald Rich-
ards and the Disability 

Manager, Operations 

Rod Campbell.  

Debbie has a wealth of 
experience in admin-
istration and finance 
duties and will be key 
asset to St Michaels  

A welcome to St 
Michaels morning tea 
was held to celebrate 
Debbieôs first day. 

Welcome and good luck 
Debbie.  

Welcome Debbie Keogh  

Bon Voyage Marilyn  
A much loved and re-
spected support worker 
Marilyn Stuart is about 
to head off on a trip of a 
lifetime with her hus-

band.  

Marilyn will be sorely 
missed by the partici-
pants and her close 
friends and work mates 
as was evident at the 
surprise party held re-

cently at the Penquite 
Road Group Home.  

Marilyn is going on an 

extended sojurn travel-
ling around Australia.  

CEO John Gilpin wished 
Marilyn well on her 

journey and commented 
that ñthere would al-
ways be a job  for her 
at St Michaels on her 
returnò. 

Take care, we will miss 
you!  

 



 

THE INDEPENDENT, May, 2014 5  

The Independent  

Blackberries be gone!  
The volunteer team has 
been doing a wonderful 
job in and around the St 
Michaels grounds.  

The latest  clean -up 
work includes general 

clean up, hazard and 
rubbish removal in and 
around the grounds.  

Special thanks to the 
ñFriends of St Michaelsò 
including Glen Cornish 

and Henk Duim who 
have contributed to the 
clean -up work and to 

the Education Depart-
ment for their support 
in removing the black-
berries along the 
boundary line.  

Outdoor Basketball Court  
The miniature outdoor 
basketball court is now 
open.  

This purpose built area 
features an adjustable 
basketball ring that can 

be used by all partici-
pants including those 
restricted to using a 
wheel chair.  

Special thanks to the 
Tasmanian Community 
Fund for their generous 
donation and ongoing 
support, Ron Duncan 

from RCD paving for the 
construction, Sports 
Power and Asset Super-
visor Mark Holdaway 
and CEO John Gilpin for 
the line painting.  

There had been some 
concern that the bas-
ketball backboard will 

wear out through over-
use!  

If you wish to be-

come a Friend of St 

Michaels Volunteer 

call Glen Cornish on 

0419 305 490  
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St Michaels -  Call for memberships  
St Michaels Association 
Inc. has been serving 
the Tasmanian Commu-
nity for over 47 years 
through the provision of 

care and accommoda-
tion services to those 
living with an intellectu-
al and or physical disa-
bility. St Michaels is 
now calling for new 
members to join this 

innovative and trusted 
organisation.  

There are 2 types of 
Memberships that are 
available including;  

Member -  full voting 
rights, cost $25 pa.  

Associate -  non voting 
rights, cost $10 pa.  

Other benefits of being 
a St Michaels Associa-
tion Member include 
invitations to St 
Michaels AGM and func-

tions, personalised cal-

endars and being on the 
mailing list of the bi 

monthly newsletter, The 
Independent.  

If you would like to be-
come a Member of St 

Michaels Association 
please contact John Gil-
pin for a membership 

form on 6331 7651.   

 

Advertising & Community News  

Did you know that the 
Independent is distrib-
uted Bi Monthly and 
has a circulation of over 

4000.  

Did you know that the 
Independent was creat-
ed to assist the com-

munity by sharing rele-
vant information such 
as events and commu-

nity new.  

Advertising in the Inde-

pendent is a cost effec-
tive way to get your 
message out into a di-
verse community.  

If you would to know 
more about advertising 
in the Independent 
please contact Rod 
Campbell on 63317651.  

 

Contact John Gilpin 

today for your St 

Michaels membership 

form.  
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Cross Roads Camp  

Our participants had 
another fantastic week-
end away at the recent 
Cross Road Camp at 

Bicheno on the North 
East of Tasmania.  

The participants left on 
the Friday night after 
having pizzas then 
caught the bus to their 
accommodation in 

Bicheno then returned 

home on the Sunday 
afternoon.  

It was an action packed 
weekend filled with fun 
and laughter. Everyone 

had a wonderful time 
and look forward to 
going again.  

Special thank to the 
team at Cross Roads 
for organising this won-
derful weekend.  

Thank you Marilyn for 
your additional time 
volunteering to support 
our participants during 

this event.  

Tick of Approval  

St Michaels Association  
has recently gained 
accreditation through 
Environmental Health 

Australia for its food 
handling.  

To become accredited 
St Michaels implement-

ed systems, revised 
policies and procedures 
around the safe han-
dling, storage and 

preparation of food 
which included food 
safe training for all of 

our staff.  

The Launceston City 
Council then conducted 
an audit of the systems 

to ensure compliance.  

A special thanks goes 
to the Launceston City 

Council for its support 
and assistance to St 
Michaels in gaining this 
important accreditation.  

CEO John Gilpin said 
the accreditation was a 
critical step in becom-
ing a ñquality assuredò 

organisation in the han-
dling of food and 
thanked the staff for 
their support, during 

this long process.  
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2014 is panning out to 
be an increasingly busy 
time of growth and ex-
pansion for our RTO 
with many exciting 

things happening in the 
first half of the year. 
Firstly, St Michaels has 
gained FULL Endorsed 
Status as an RTO oper-
ating in the state of Tas-
mania. The Skills Tas-

mania Endorsed RTO  
system is designed to:  

¶ Ensure that only 

RTOs with quality 
outcomes are con-
tracted to deliver 

government subsi-
dised training;  

¶ Streamline the ap-

plication process to 
access individual 

Skills Tasmania pro-
gram subsidies;  and  

Enterprises and so far 
producing some excel-
lent results. We wel-
come on board BlueLine 
Laundry Hobart and our 

new training partner 
based at BlueLine, Mr 
Mike Dobra. The results 
being achieved by the 
ADE workers in all loca-
tions is fantastic and 
testament to their com-

mitment. Our second 
Language Literacy and 
Numeracy accredited 
training program being 
delivered in conjunction 
with WISE Employment 
for Jobseekers is off to 

a good start in Devon-
port and Launceston 
with classes scheduled 
to be delivered in 
George Town, Scotts-
dale and Burnie over 
the coming year. In-

cluded in this course is 
a mapping component 
where students must 

photograph landmarks 
and then map to the 
location. We have been 

astounded at some of 
the fantastic shots tak-
en by the Launceston 
group with 3 examples 
shown here.  

All in all a great start !!  

 

¶ Provide recognition 

of RTOs that deliver 
quality training in 

Tasmania.  

Secondly we have been 
successful in gaining 
accreditation as a train-
ing provider to deliver 
the 5 day Health and 

Safety Representative 
(HSR) Training course in 

the state of Tasmania 
and have gained ap-
proval to deliver Forklift 
Training and Assess-
ment in partnership 
with Registered Asses-
sor, Mr Tony McGuiness. 

Both approvals have 
been given by Work 
Safe Tasmania.  

This year we are contin-
uing our t raineeship 
programs in partnership 
with Chris and Judy 
Clark of RETS. We were 

also awarded substantial 
Skills Fund contracts  by 
Skills Tasmania. I am 
very pleased to say that 
these contracts are go-

ing full steam ahead in 
terms of delivery pro-

gress and outcomes.  

Our Functional Work-
place Language Literacy 
and Numeracy accredit-
ed training program 
consisting of the follow-
ing units of competen-
cies:  

TLIE1003A Participate 

in basic workplace com-
munication  
TLIE1005A Carry out 
basic workplace calcula-
tions  

TLIL1001A Complete 
workplace orientation / 

induction procedures  
TLIE2001A Present 
routine workplace infor-
mation  
TLIA2022A Participate 
in stocktakes   

is  currently being deliv-
ered across the state to 

5 Australian Disability 

Ms. Chriss Kelly  

From the RTO (Registered Training Organization # 60067)  


